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Pursuant to the Commonwealth’s Open Meeting Law Chapter 30A, §20, and subject to the Executive Order issued by Governor Baker on June 16, 2021, the meeting of the Winchester Contributory Retirement Board was called to order with the following Members participating remotely: Stacie Ward, Ex-Officio; George F. Morrissey, Chairman; Robert A. Frary, Elected Member, Philip Ciampa, Elected Member; William G. Zink, Appointed Member; Karen Manchuso, Board Administrator, Thomas F. Gibson, ESQ. and Gerry McDonough ESQ. of Thomas F. Gibson Law Offices.

Members of the public were provided access to the meeting via a call-in-number.

George Morrissey called the meeting to order at 8:36 am on Tuesday, January 25, 2022. 

The Board welcomed Mr. Gibson and Mr. McDonough to the meeting. Tom and Gerry were there to provide the Board with legal updates.

Tom briefed the Board of yet another cybersecurity fraud attempt on a Massachusetts Retirement System. This would be the third attempt to defraud a retirement system in Massachusetts in the past year. Tom stressed the importance of staying vigilant when it comes to all financial matters and suggested having a two-step process for any transfer of funds, one being the originator and the other person being the verifier. 

Tom updated the Board on the DALA Case brought by Michael Sacco against Massachusetts Teachers Retirement Board (MTRS) 3(8)C Retro Billing. MTRS had been delinquent in issuing 3(8)C bills to many Boards for years and then issued catch-up bills that went back many years.
DALA heard the case and ruled a six year statue of limitations would apply in the case of retro 3(8)C Bills. In a very rare move CRAB picked up the Appeal before anyone could appeal the decision. Tom will keep us abreast to the outcome of this case.

Gerry updated the Board on the Regular Compensation Case involving Sell-back Vacation Time.
Currently SJC has taken up the case. The Legislation has also taken interest in the benefit and has introduced their own Bill to address the issue. Gerry and Tom will keep the Board updated
on this issue.

Stacie Ward left the meeting at 9:05 am.

Tom addressed the COLA process with the Board. Letting them know that the requirement by PERAC for the Board to notify the Town of Winchester at least 30 days prior to the meeting in which the Board takes a vote on a cost of living increase would not be mandatory for this year because Social Security has approved a 5.9% COLA for the entire social security benefit and Massachusetts is restricted to a 3% COLA on the base that has been accepted by their legislating authority. The base that was approved by Winchester Town Meeting was $14,000, therefore the Board can only vote to provide up to a 3% COLA on the first $14,000. Retirement Allowance. 


Tom and Gerry left the meeting at 9:10 am.
On a motion by George Morrissey, seconded by Robert Frary, the Board voted to approve the December 21, 2021 Minutes.

ON THE ROLL CALL THE VOTE WAS AS FOLLOWS:
George Morrissey	Yes
Robert Frary		Yes
William Zink		Yes
Philip Ciampa		Yes
			

On a motion by George Morrissey, seconded by Robert Frary, the Board voted to approve the January 31, 2022 Retiree Payroll in the amount of $782,356.42.

ON THE ROLL CALL THE VOTE WAS AS FOLLOWS:
George Morrissey	Yes
William Zink		Yes
Robert Frary		Yes
Philip Ciampa		Yes


George Morrissey regretfully acknowledged the following death:
Name	Dept.  Position	     Ret Date		Date of Death
Diane Saparoff	COA  Social Worker   04/22/2016	12/10/2021
James W Cruwys	DPW    Laborer	     07/18/1992		01/13/2022
Esther Henehan          Comptroller  AP Clerk	     01/13/2006		01/14/2022
Catherine Benincasa, Survivor of Vincent Benincasa		01/05/2022


The Board acknowledged receipt of the following Correspondence:
· PERAC Memo #1/2022 re: Fraud Attempt
· PERAC Memo #2/2022 re: 2022 Limits under Chapter 46 of the Acts of 2022
· PERAC Memo #3/2022 re: 2022 Limits under Section 23 of Chapter 131 of the Acts of 2010
· PERAC Memo #4/2022 re: COLA Notice
· PERAC Memo #4a/2022 re: Clarification of PERAC #4/2022
· PERAC Memo #5/2022 re: 2022 Interest Rate set at 0.1
· PERAC Memo #6/2022 re: Mandatory Retirement Board Member Training
· PERAC Memo #7/2022 re: Buyback/Makeup Repayment Worksheets

The next monthly meeting of the Board is scheduled for: 
· Tuesday, February 22, 2022  8:30 am
· Tuesday, March 29, 2022 8:30 am


Other Items:
The Board discussed the most recent events of deceased members not being reported in enough time to have the direct deposit modified. The Board thought it would be a good idea to bring the discussion to a future meeting in hopes to find a solution that works in a timely manner.
The Board bid William Zink a very hardy farewell and thanked him for his many years of service on the Retirement Board. He will be missed by all.

A motion was made Robert Frary, seconded by George Morrissey, to adjourn at 9:20 am.

Respectfully submitted,    

Karen Manchuso	
			
Attest:		

	Stacie Ward, Ex-Officio



	George F. Morrissey, Chairman



	Philip Ciampa, Elected Member



	Robert A Frary, Elected Member



	William G. Zink, Appointed Member
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